Greater Fredericksburg Kennel Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes

June 11, 2015
Present:                     Many members were present at the meeting.
                                   See attendance roster on file with the Recording Secretary.

Next meeting:           July 9, 2015

These minutes are in draft form until approved at the next General Membership meeting.

I.  Prior Meeting Minutes:
The May 14th minutes were amended to include Winona Siegmund as Past President. A motion was made by Kathy Ryan and seconded by Debbie Hicks to approve the minutes from last month's meeting.  The minutes stand approved as amended.
II.  Officer / Committee Reports:
Treasurer's Report:  No report at this time.

Corresponding Secretary's Report:  No report at this time.

AKC Delegate: No report at this time

Dog Show:  No report at this time.

Training Classes:  No report at this time.

Agility Trial:  No report at this time.

III.  Old Business:
Winona brought up Family Membership and the need to amend our constitution.  The constitution does not currently have a “Family Membership”. Therefore, we must amend our constitution and send it to the AKC for approval.  (We need to send this amendment to AKC because we are an AKC sanctioned club.)  

The Board had decided that a “Family Membership” would consist of one adult person plus one other adult living in the same household.  We would still be offering “Junior Membership” to those under the age of 18 living in the same household.  (The cost for a Junior Membership is $1.00 per person.)

Julie Paul made a motion that we send our “Family Membership” to the AKC for approval.

The vote carried unanimously.

IV.  New Business:
This year the AKC Sportsmanship Medallion was awarded to Pauline Shatswell.  Congratulations Pauline!  We all appreciate your sportsmanship, dedication, and volunteerism to the Club.
The meeting was then officially turned over to the new slate of officers for the upcoming year.



President – Becky Heubi



Past President – Winona Siegmund



Vice President – Kathy Ryan



Treasurer – Jane Johnson



Corresponding Secretary – Sharon Allen



Recording Secretary – Doruss Stephens



Board of Governors – Patti Staub



Board of Governors – Gloria Martin



Board of Governors – Lynn Bailey

Our new President, Becky would like some input as to where our financial contributions should go this year.  She requested that suggestions for the disbursement of our funds, be emailed directly to her.  In fact, Becky requested that we email her for the fastest response to any questions.

Becky also suggested that we all take some pictures all year long for next year's film presentation.

V.  Adjournment:
No motion was made to adjourn, however, the meeting concluded at approximately 8:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Doruss Stephens

June 20, 2015

Secretary's Notes:  

This year's annual picnic was a great success.  It was fun to “meet and eat” with other club members.

A special thank-you goes out to those members who came early to help set up and stayed late for clean up.  And a thank-you to Sharon and Vera for creating the video.

A big thank-you also goes out to Kathryn Dennis as she steps down from the Board of Governors.  Her hard work has been appreciated.

We had quite a few “brags” as well.  Please email Dawn Lundin with your accomplishments so she can include them in the newsletter.

Remember the next Board meeting on June 25th.  The meeting will be held at Bob Evans on Route 3 (near, but not next to, Shoney's) and will commence at 7pm.  Please feel free to arrive at approximately 6:15pm if you would like to dine with us.  All are welcome.

Coming up at the July meeting:  our ice cream social!
